CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE –SPECIAL MEETING

TUESDAY 20 APRIL 2004 AT 1.15 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Guest (Chairman), Councillors Bain, Mrs Fisher (as substitute for Councillor Jefferson), Hendry (as substitute for Councillor Mrs Bradley), Joscelyne, McDevitt (as substitute for Councillor Stothard) and Mrs Styth.

ALSO

PRESENT:
Councillor Earp (representing the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee).

CROS.50/04
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Mrs Bradley, Jefferson, Stothard and Councillor Mrs Rutherford (representing the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee)

CROS.51/04
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest affecting the business to be transacted today.

CROS.52/04
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ASSET REVIEW
There was submitted joint scoping report of the Head of Property Services and Head of Economic and Community Development (PS.04/04 and ECD.10/04) detailing the way forward for the Economic Development Asset Review.

The Head of Property Services began by explaining that it was proposed that the Committee undertake a tour of the Industrial Estates commencing at 2.00 pm.  Photographs and plans would be available to assist Members in their understanding of the issues involved.

Mr Atkinson then outlined the background to the Review, which would cover all of the Council’s non‑operational property, the purpose being to formulate clear policies for its future management in order to:

· Improve the economic advantage of Carlisle for the future

· Retain, improve and make sustainable the income generated by the portolio.

The Review would take until the end of 2005 to complete, following which Business and Management Plans for the Council’s property service would be drawn up to guide decision making from April 2006 for the next 10 to 20 years.

The intention was to build on the long period of City Council investment that had resulted in an industrial property portolio worth £40 million and that currently brought in an annual income of £1.8 million.  If the City Centre assets were added then the whole estate would be valued at £65 million with a total annual income of £3.95 million.

The importance of the Council’s land holding in the local economy was illustrated by the fact that out of a local workforce of around 50,000, approximately 10,000 people were employed by businesses located on Council industrial estates or premises.  Employment linked to the City Centre properties had not been estimated but would add several thousand more.

Members’ attention was drawn to the Methodology for the Review, as detailed at Appendix 3 to the report.

Mr Atkinson and the Economic Development Manager then responded to Members’ questions.

The meeting adjourned at 1.40 pm and reconvened 2.00 pm.  

The Committee then undertook a tour of the Industrial Estates, during which Members agreed the process for the Review as detailed within the report, and that the matter be considered further at the first meeting of the new Municipal Year. 

RESOLVED – (1) That the scoping report be adopted as the template for the Economic Development Asset Review.

(2) That the matter be considered further at the first meeting of this Committee in the new Municipal Year.

[The meeting ended at 3.12 pm]

